
 

15th July 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents / Carers,  
 

End of Summer Term 2022  
 

I would firstly like to take the opportunity to remind you that term will finish on Friday 15th July at 
1:30pm. I hope that you all have a good summer break and that you are able to enjoy some family time 
together.  
 
I would like to thank you all of you who have supported Ysgol Harri Tudur/ Henry Tudor School in so 
many different ways over the course of this academic year. This has been a challenging year at times, 
due to significant disruption caused by covid, particularly in the late Autumn and Spring Terms.  So 
many of your children have been a real credit to you and to their school, showing so much kindness, 
empathy, resilience and perseverance throughout. It has been a pleasure to see so many of you again, in 
person, at our recent school events.  
 
Parents Evenings and Progress Evenings 2022-2023 
 

Thank you for the overwhelming response to the recent survey about parent’s evenings. You all 
welcome more opportunities to meet with staff more regularly. For this year, we will retain a traditional 
‘year’ group parents evening for each year group, which will be virtual, starting at 4:30pm. We will also 
be adding a termly progress evening, face to face, for any parent to pre book an appointment with any of 
their child’s teachers/mentor. More details to follow in September. 
 
School Uniform  
 

Please see an attached separate letter/The Tudor Times regarding school uniform from September 2022.  
 
Staff Joining us this academic year  
 

We welcome Mrs A. Rodea, Teacher of Mathematics, Ms A. Neal, Teacher of 
Mathematics and Mr O. Butterworth, Teacher of Science.  
Joining us as Learning Support Assistants are Mr J Chick, Miss B Cole, Mr S Evans, 
Mr B Everett, Ms J Gray, Mr D Markham, Mrs G McKinlay, Ms L Thomas, Ms N 
Treweeks and Ms S Stanley 
and we will be saying farewell to  
Mrs T. Newton – Pastoral Manager, Mrs Griffiths – Teacher of Mathematics, Mr S. 
Robinson – Teacher of Mathematics. Ms J Harries – Teacher of English (maternity 
cover) and Mr E Price (maternity cover)  



 

Examination results 2022 
 

A’ Level results are available on Thursday August 18th, at Ysgol Harri Tudur / Henry Tudor School 
from 10:00 to 12:00 in the School Gym. Students who are unable to collect their examination results in 
person may post a stamped and self-addressed envelope for the attention of Mr J. Jones at school in 
advance. 
 
GCSE results are available on Thursday August 25th at Ysgol Harri Tudur / Henry Tudor School from 
10:00 – 12:00 in the School Gym. Students who are unable to collect their examination results in person 
may post a stamped and self-addressed envelope for the attention of Mr J. Jones at school in advance. 
 
Pupil Return – September 2022 
 

Wednesday September 7th 2022 - Year 7 and Sixth Form (Year 12 and 13).   
 
Thursday September 8th 2022 - Year 7, 11, 12, 13. 
 
Friday September 9th 2022 - Year 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13. Enrichment activities are available form 1:30pm. 
 
School starts at 8:45am, pupils are more than welcome to come on site from 8:30am. 
 
All pupils in Year 8 – 11 are asked to complete tasks in Google Classroom, opening on 7th September at 
8:30am. 
 
The Tudor Times 
  

The Tudor Times is published electronically half termly and I hope that you can find the time to read it.  
 
Keeping you updated  
 

Please help us to stay in touch with you by ensuring that we have your correct contact details. Please let 
us know via updatedetails@yht.wales if you have changed your mobile number or your email address.  
 
Next year’s INSET Day Closures 
  

September 5th, September 6th, October 21st, April 17th 2023, June 26th 2023 and July 24th 2023.  
 
Annie – School Production 
 

Congratulations must go to the cast, crew and production team of Annie. This was an incredibly talented 
and superb cast, who have shown an outstanding level of commitment to the making of this production, 
they have shown so much togetherness and love towards one another and are quite simply an amazing 
and exceptionally talented ensemble of young people. Big thanks also to all of the staff who have 
visioned this production for their time, energy and commitment to our pupils. If you have been among 
the audience for one of the performances, I hope you enjoyed it! Final thanks to parents and Friends of 
Henry Tudor School for running the refreshment stall, profits of which are all for our pupils’ benefit.  
 
At the time of writing to you, the temperature outside has cooled a little and is fresher and cooler than 
the early part of this week. We are apparently expecting unprecedented temperatures in Wales, once 
again this weekend, peaking by 17th /18th, so, with this in mind, please take special care of you and 
yours, should the forecast become reality!  
 
Finally, in school on Monday July 4th, our school community held a minute’s silence for Zac Thompson. 
Zac would have joined our Year 7 in September. We have also held a collection for donations for Zac’s 
family, thank you for your kind donations.  Representatives of our school attended Pembroke Dock 
Community School’s beautiful memorial service for Zac on Thursday July 14th. Zac’s family remain in 
our thoughts and prayers.  
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We look forward to seeing all of our pupils when we return to school in September.  
 
Have a safe and happy summer holiday.  
 
Yours Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Mrs Fiona Kite  
Headteacher  
 


